



Town of Manchester







December 13, 2016
The Mayor and Council of the Town of Manchester met on the above date.  Those present were Mayor Ryan Warner, Melinda Smith, Jenn Warner, Vince Pacelli, Debra Howe, Dale Wilder, Steve Miller, Chief Hess and Kelly Baldwin.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Mr. Wilder made a motion to approve the November 8, 2016 minutes with revisions.  Ms. Smith seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.

Ms. Warner made a motion to receive the September 2016 Treasurer’s Report as submitted.  Mr. Pacelli seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.  Ms. Warner made a motion to receive the October 2016 Treasurer’s Report as submitted.  Ms. Smith seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.  Ms. Smith made a motion to receive the November 2016 Treasurer’s Report as submitted.  Mr. Wilder seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.
Mayor Warner thanked everyone for making Black Friday a success again this year and expressed his thanks to M.A.M.A. for their involvement.  There are two (2) vacancies on the Town’s Ethics Commission and the Board of Zoning Appeals and those who are interested can send a letter for consideration.
Mr. Miller gave the monthly Town Administration and Public Works report.  There is no change in the Sheetz project.  Mr. Miller is working on updating job descriptions.  Code enforcement continues.  The Sustainable Community Committee met on November 30, 2016 and agreed to concentrate on downtown beautification, trails/walkways and a downtown revitalization plan.  Manchester will host the WRCC meeting on December 21st.  Mr. Miller would like to revisit the solar project once the new administration is in place.  The well project at the Nature Center has been advertised and is due January 10, 2017.  Special thanks to Mark Leister and Caleb Matthews for putting holiday lights on the Manchester Baptist Church water tank.
Chief Hess gave the monthly Police report.  There were 58 calls for service in November.  Chief Hess warned of a rash of identity thefts and cautioned residents to be aware of phone scams.  Again, Chief Hess mentioned the opioid addition and its effect on the communities in Carroll County.
Mr. Bill Early, a representative from the independent auditor’s firm, CliftonLarsenAllen, presented an overview of the FY16 Audited Financial Statements.  A “clean” opinion was issued.  Mr. Early stated that there are two control weaknesses that are documented every year which are that CLA prepares the financial statements and there is a lack of segregation of duties.
Bids were received to construct an ADA-compliant entrance to the Memorial Building and old Police Station.  Mr. Miller and Ms. Baldwin explained that this is part of the $48,300 grant from Maryland Heritage Areas Authority (MHAA) to upgrade the Historic Center.  Staff spoke to a representative from MHAA who suggested submitting a revised budget due to the bids and remove items that can’t be completed with this phase of funding.  Ms. Baldwin mentioned that the Town is required to contribute $36,500 in cash and $11,800 with in-kind services.  Mr. Miller stated that the first step is to get the structure ADA compliant before relocating the displays up to the first floor.  The Town’s portion would be spent on the bathrooms and painting.  Mr. Pacelli made a motion to accept the bid from Wantz Construction in the amount of $38,450.  Ms. Warner seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.
Ms. Miller explained the need to modify our current billing process for water bills.  The revision is as follows: “… Payments received after the due date or with no post mark, will receive a penalty charge.  The only postmark exception would be bank processed check payments which are received without a postmark.  They will be processed by the actual check date....”  Discussion followed.  Ms. Smith made a motion to approve the revision.  Mr. Pacelli seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.
Vince DePalmer, President of the Lions’ Club, stated that as a member of the Sustainable Community Committee he would like the town to “sell itself”.  This can be accomplished by the 3 goals mentioned by Mr. Miller earlier.  In addition, increased parking would help with activities around town. Mr. Miller would like to see the Mayor and Council establish this committee similar to the Tree Commission.
Guy Garey, treasurer of M.A.M.A., thanked all those who helped make Black Friday a success. 

Council members gave committee reports.

Ms. Smith made a motion to adjourn.  Ms. Warner seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 8:44pm.
Respectfully submitted, Kelly J. Baldwin


